CEDAR MEDICAL PRACTICE
MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 30th OCTOBER 2024

Present:	Mrs Harrison; Mrs Harrington; Helen Rubie-Practice Manager; Dr Gandhi; Lisa Stockdale (minutes)	

Apologies:	Mrs Clark; Mrs Spiteri; Mr Mitchell; Mrs Anscombe



1.  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

The minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 17th July 2024 were approved.

2.  MATTERS ARISING / ACTION REPORT

· An updated Practice Leaflet is still pending. Hopefully this will be completed in the next couple of months.
· Friends and Family Test (patient feedback) was discussed again and everybody reminded that the results are displayed in a file in the Waiting Room at the Ashby Road Surgery. On the whole, the feedback we receive is positive with very few negative comments. Any negative comments are looked into/addressed where possible (however not always possible as results are anonymous). A return with all results is submitted to NHS England every month. The practice has a Significant Event process in place and is used for any issues that require actioning/raising with the practice team as a learning exercise.

3.  REVIEW OF PATIENT SUGGESTIONS / COMMENTS

A number of patient feedback compliments were read to the group from emails/telephone calls received from patients who had taken the time to send their thanks for the care/services they had received from the practice.

4. STAFF CHANGES

· Dr Ejalonibu and Dr Adetoro (existing GP Registrars) are expected to stay with us until February 2025.
· Dr Faisal and Dr Ahmad (new GP Registrars) started with us in August 2024 and are also scheduled to stay until February 2025.
· Beth Wilson Administrator is due to return from Maternity Leave on 1st November 2024, which in turn means that Naz Ahad who was covering Beth’s absence will be leaving the Practice.
· Julia Banachowska has started with us as our new Apprentice. She works in the Admin Office in the mornings and Reception in the afternoon.
· Dr Linnell is currently on Maternity Leave. She welcomed a baby girl in August 2024.
· Michaela Johnson (who has previously worked for us as a receptionist) has re-joined the Practice as Bank Receptionist working on an ad-hoc basis.
· Andrea Gollings Practice Nurse is due to return to work next week. 
· We currently have had a Locum Nurse Lindsey Lewis covering asthma/COPD reviews and Lindsay will remain working with us in the interim period.

5. NEW PRACTICE TELEPHONE MESSAGE

The recorded message when ringing the Practice has been changed now, taking off dated information with regards to Covid. The new message, although quite lengthy, does contain a lot of useful patient information particularly with regard to the new appointment triage process.

6. PRACTICE CHRISTMAS 2024 FUNDRAISING

The annual Staff Christmas fundraiser will take place again this year. We are planning a Christmas event and to include Christmas Jumper Day and raffle once again, along with other games/activities to raise money. We will be raising money this year for Lindsey Lodge Hospice. 
Now that the restraints of covid have been removed it was mentioned that possibly in the new year we would return to other previously held fundraisers such as cake/bake sales in the Waiting Room lead by the PPG.

7.  PRACTICE COVID/FLU/RSV CLINICS PROGRESS

We are mid-way through our vaccination clinics now. Multiple invitations are sent out via text to inform eligible patients to book their vaccines either via a directly bookable link, or by phoning the practice to assist filling planned vaccine clinic session; along with telephone calls to patients with no mobile telephone number recorded. NHS England also send invites directly out to eligible patients – so there can sometimes duplication of invites.  The New RSV (Respiratory syncytial virus) vaccine is only for Pregnant women and patients aged 75-79.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· The Nth Lincolnshire GP Urgent Access Hub will be starting again in mid-November to help ease winter pressures (clinics based at our Branch Surgery in the Ironstone Centre, West Street).
· New service being introduced by NLaG – Targeted Lung Health Programme. This programme will be offered to patients who are current or past smokers, aged 55-74 years. Eligible patients will be contacted directly by NLaG and offered a free lung check. This will comprise of initial telephone consultation with a specialist nurse and then, if required, will be offered a low-density CT scan of their lungs (CT scans provide better imaging than x-rays).

9.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next PPG meeting will be held on Wednesday, 29th January 2025 at 12.30pm.
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